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MEMORY VERSE

"What time I am
afraid, I will trust in
thee.”

~Psalm 56:3, KJV

Barcelona Road Baptist Church

June 2019
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From my heart to yours:

Vacation Bible School

It is almost June and time for
Vacation Bible School. The dates
are June 10-14 from 9:00 AM until noon.
Shelly Wagner is Director of our Bible School.
She is assisted by Ann Webb, David Robinson,
and a host of volunteers. If you are willing to
serve, call Shelly or the church office.

Almost every street in our end of the Village

has families with young children. Do you have
children living near you? Take the time to in-
vite them to VBS. Better yet, get permission

from their parents to bring them.

I grew up in Fayetteville, Arkansas. My family
faithfully attended First Baptist Church. Some
of my fondest memories are related to experi-
ences in Vacation Bible School. I remember
the songs we sang, the Scriptures we learned,
the games we played, and the refreshments we
enjoyed (sometimes ice cream or watermelon).
It was a great time of fellowship, and growing,
and learning about Jesus Christ. I did not
make my profession of faith in VBS but the
times spent there were formative for my con-
version experience.

For more than fifty years as a pastor, I have
participated in Vacation Bible School. It is one
of the most important weeks in the life of the
church. We used to extend VBS to two weeks,
if you can imagine that! Let's make the most
of VBS this year, reaching out and touching the
lives of boys and girls entrusted to our care.

New Office Building and Renovation of Current
Space

Our contractor is projecting that our new Of-
fice Building will be ready by the end of July.
Some furnishings will be moved from the cur-
rent offices, while others will need to be pur-
chased. At the same time, our Building and
6rounds Team and Church Staff are working on
the renovation plans for our current office
space. Some walls will be moved to make room
for Sunday School classes. Our goal has been
to provide class space as near to the Sanctuary
as possible. Decisions about where classes will
be located will be made by the Building and
6rounds Team, the Church Staff, and Sunday
School Directors.

The good news is that we will enter the new
building debt free. In addition, we currently
have $11,000 in hand for our renovation
efforts.

On a Lighter Note

A college friend sent Jackie and me some
thoughts to ponder.

1. If walking is good for our health, the
postal carriers would live forever.

2. A rabbit runs and hops and only lives
for 15 years. A tortoise doesn't run and
does mostly nothing. Yet it lives for 150
years. What does this tell us about exer-
cise?

3. Many of us started with nothing and still
have most of it.
4. If all is not lost, then where is it?

5. It was a whole lot easier to get older
than to get wiser.

6. I wish the buck really did stop here. I
could sure use a few of them.

7. The world only beats a path to your
door when you are in the bathroom.

8. If 6od had wanted me to touch my
toes, he would have put them on my knees.

9. It is not hard to meet expenses. They
are everywhere.

10. These days I spend a lot of time
thinking about the hereafter. I go some-
where to get something, and then wonder
what I am “here after.”

Well, enough of thisl!

Your Pastor,

Jon Stubblefield

Attendance & Finances

Bible Study Sun AM  Sun PM Wed.
4/07/19 152 186 82 89
4/14/19 156 170 61 85
4/21/19 173 235 68 85
4/28/19 159 187 69 96

APRIL BUDGET RECEIPTS: $41,586.65
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Happy
JUNE
: Birthdays!
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1—Kyan Deen
1—Gary Grey
1—Jackie Stubblefield
3—Bill Barnard
5—Theresa Clay
5—Elton Gray
6—Irey Dallas
7—Rose Brooks
7—Wayne Leeper

3—Ralph and Susan Felder
5—Wayne and Kaye Leeper
7—Bob and Barbara Smith
8—Gaddis and Laurrel Oliver
9—~Gary and Carla Grey
12—Danny and Linda Walter
21—Douglas and Linda Banks

9—Terry Anderson 27—Jerry and Charlotte Hanchey

11—Summer Jones
13—Dale Clancy
16—Lita Shrader
17—Betty DeLong
19—Lee Latiolais, Jr.
20—Terry Lee Anderson
20—Anna Grippe

22—Gwen Dallas
22—Phyllis Eddy
24—Monica Davis
25—Charles Buchanan
26—Alan Farrow
26—Ken Parker
26—Becky Bettis
28—Doree Huddleston
28—Mary Smith

29—Betty Maricle :
30—Leslie Bibb i "

AUGUST 16-
SAVE THE DATE!!

Mike Seabaugh, Pastor of Central
Baptist Church in Magnolia, AR, will be
our guest. He will meet with the kids and
youth beginning at 4 PM; have a meal at
6 PM; and then meet with the parents.

Don't miss this opportunity to spend
time with this outstanding man of God.

SUGGESTIONS FOR JUNE

Toys, small cars, balls, base-
balls, toys that light up/make
noise (extra batteries), flash-
light (extra batteries), tools
(screw drivers, pliers, etc. for
10-14 age gr'oups)
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Children's Camp for children who have
completed 3rd through 6th grades is
June 23-26. The group will depart the
church on Sunday afternoon and
return Wednesday afternoon.

The theme for this year is A Hero's
Identity. Leading the camp will be
Camp Pastor Russ Bingham of Arling-
ton, TN. Worship Pastor is Derek
Miller of Fellowship Bible Church in
West Little Rock, Derek will be lead-
ing the kids in songs and great times
of worship.

During the week, kids enjoy Late
Night Madness, water slide, swimming,
competitive games, worship services,
quiet time devotionals and Bible Study
and some supervised free fime.

Any child interested may pick up a
Camper Packet in the church office at
390 Barcelona Road or contact Ann
Webb, Children's Director at
501-802-1346.

JUNE 22
8:00 AM
FELLOWSHIP HALL

Jeff Meek, Managing Editor
of the Village Voice, will be
the guest speaker.

Ladies Day Out

FRIDAY, JUNE 7
10:00 AM —2:00 PM

Join us for fellowship, games
and lunch. Bring a dish to
share and join us in the Youth
Room the first Friday of every
month.

Potluck in June is being
moved forward a week to
June 19 because of Vacation
Bible School. Business Meet-
ing will follow the meal.

June 12 will be regular
Prayer Meeting in the Sanctu-
ary.
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June 30, following evening worship
service, we will gather for a Fifth Sunday
Fellowship.

At that fime any members who have
joined since March and any who were not
able to be present then, will be introduced
to the congregation by their deacon.

This is always a fun night so bring
pick-up foods and join us then.

H BEAT

by Betty Jo LaFargue

Are you thirsty? Chances are, you are already dehy-
drated! The body needs water to function properly
as it is made up of 60% water. Just to maintain
hydration, the average person needs 1500 mL of
water daily (this equates to approximately 64 ounces
or 2 quarts of water a day) regardless of the outdoor
temperatures. Your body requires more if you are in
the hot outdoors. Excessive alcohol or caffeine in-
take can escalate dehydration. Dehydration can
lead to numerous medical problems, including
urinary tract infections, so take care in the summer
months ahead! Drink sips of water throughout the
day.

Signs/Symptoms of dehydration:

* Dry throat, thirst, lack of tears, decreased perspira-
tion, no urination (or dark-colored urine), dizziness,
fatigue, muscle cramps, mental confusion, and crav-
ing water.

Drink up my friends! @

BUIIDING R%@@E‘&E@@

b

As you see from the photo, our new administration
building is taking shape quickly. Inside electrical
and data conduit has been installed, roof insulation
completed, the front and back steps completed
along with the new ADA ramp to the front

steps. The main entrance door along with the win-
dows have been installed, the three air condition-
ing systems with duct work installed except for the
condensing units and final drops to ceiling grills
after the suspended system is completed.

The interior wall board installation is underway,
the cabinet and counter top contractor has been on
site taking measurements and will submit shop
drawings along with color samples for paint and
counter tops very soon. Likewise, the ramp and
stair rail contractor has been on site taking meas-
urements for our custom made railing to match the
existing church railings. There is only one major
parking lot dig required to be scheduled and that is
for the sewer line connection out to grinder pump
on Barcelona Road.

Meantime, Church Administrator Betty Belin has
been working to switch over our voice and data
service to Suddenlink who will connect our con-
tractor's installation with their service.

Our general contractor, Moser Construction, LLC
goal is to hopefully complete all work and turn the
building over to us during July.

At this time, funding for our project is on track
within our approved guideline. Change orders due
to unexpected field conditions have been minimal
and value engineering to keep costs on par or low-
er is an on-going activity.

~Alan Farrow
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Library
W

Greetings! I hope that everyone is en-
joying Spring in the Village. It's a great
time to get outside and enjoy the beauty
of our community, but save a little time
for reading, too!

The Library has a new series of books by
Terri Blackstock - the If I Run Series:

If I Run
If I'm Found
IfTILive

Although I haven't personally read these
(yet!), they get excellent reviews on
Amazon. So, if you're a Blackstock fan,
or a mystery fan, please come in and
check them out. I've placed them in the
Library window, so they'll be easy to
find.

Remember that the library is open any
time the church office is open, so come
in whenever it's convenient for you. In-
structions for checking out books are on
top of the card catalog.

I would love fo hear any suggestions you
have for the library. The best way to
get in touch is via email; my address is
dieauv@gmail.com.

Happy reading!
~Kay Dierks

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS

Clip and place in your church directory.

7 A e, fi

Gerald and Doree Huddleston
20 Durango Way
201-204-4034, 936-488-3763

Gerald and Doree Huddleston joined
Barcelona Road on April 28, 2019. They
live on the 11™ hole of Desoto Golf
Course and they wanted a church close
to their home. While driving, they saw
BRBC and the new building; they visited
and here they are!

They purchased their home here in
August 2018 and Doree moved here until
Gerald retired (for the second time) as
City Manager of Huxley, TX (April,
2019) then he came to live here perma-
nently from Joaquin, Texas. Gerald's
first retirement was from Bossier City,
LA where he served over 20 years in law
enforcement.

Doree retired in 2015 from the educa-
tion system having been a Diagnostician
in Bossier City. She then retired as
Director of Special Education in the
Joaquin ISD which is near the TX/LA
border.

Gerald and Doree have 4 children, 14
grandchildren, and 4 great-
grandchildren. They came to HSV
because they love the area and beauty it
has. Doree loves fo quilt and garden.
Gerald loves to golf, fish, and garden—
now that he has left the “farm” and all
the animals behind which was a lot of
work. He also teaches handgun defense
training classes.

Make them feel welcome at BRBC when
you see them.



"By the Cross We Care,
One Person At a Time"

Barcelona Road Baptist Church
390 Barcelona Road

Hot Springs Village, AR 71909
Telephone: 501-922-0692
Fax: 501-922-4462

Prayer Line: 501-922-6436
Email: brbc3@att.net

Church Staff:

Pastor: Dr. Jon M. Stubblefield—922-8746

Associate Pastor: Willard Zeiser—501-837-3626
Minister of Music: Duane Blakley—915-0504

Youth Minister: David Robinson—915-8039

Children’s Ministry Director: Ann Webb—501-802-1346

The Barcelona Banner is published monthly to
keep members informed about programs of
the church and to report news about its
members.

Deadline for articles is the
fifteenth of each month.

You may e-mail your articles to
brbc3office@att.net or bring to the
church office.

Non-profit
Organization
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Hot Springs, AR 71901

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

If you are moving, have an email or phone number change, please contact the church office so your records
can be changed. The church has to pay for each returned Banner.

Schedule of Services:

Sunday Services:

Sunday School - 9:30 AM
Sanctuary Worship Service - 10:30 AM
Celebration Worship Service - 10:30 AM
Youth - 5:15 PM
Evening Worship - 6:00 PM
Wednesday Evening:

All Stars/Youth - 4:45 PM
(During school year)

Prayer Service - 6:00 PM
Choir Rehearsal - 6:55 PM

Church e-mail addresses

General brbc3@att.net

Jon Stubblefield brbc3pastor@att.net
Willard Zeiser wazjbz@yahoo.com
Duane Blakley brbc3music@att.net
Ann Webb brbc3children@att.net
David Robinson brbc3youth@att.net
Betty Belin brbc3finance@att.net
Barbara Fuquay brbc3office@att.net
Bulletins/Banner brbc3office@att.net

www.brbchsv.org

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS:
Monday through Thursday 8:30 am—4:30 pm
Friday 8:30 am—3:00 pm




